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From Pastor Lisa Rotchford …
“Faithful Influence”
Dear Family and Friends:
Martin Luther’s writings influence our faithful understanding across the centuries.  His Commentaries on the individual books of the bible are used throughout the world today but did you know how influential they were for the spread of Christendom by other denominations as well as Lutheranism?

The Wesley brothers, Charles (1707-1788), and John (1703-1791) Wesley, were prominent English religious revivalists.  Their faithfulness in worship, Bible study and service to the poor inspired the denomination we know as Methodism.

To say both brothers were quite prolific is an understatement.  In May 1738, Charles began reading Martin Luther's volume on Galatians while ill. He wrote in his diary, “I labored, waited, and prayed to feel who loved me, and gave himself for me…I now found myself at peace with God, and rejoice in hope of loving Christ.”  Two days later he began writing a hymn celebrating his conversion.  He wrote daily after that, compiling more than 6,000 hymns in his lifetime!  (To name but a very few favorites: “Hark! The Herald Angels Sing,” “Love Divine, All Loves Excelling,” “Jesus, Lover of My Soul,” and “Christ the Lord Is Risen Today.”)



Church Office Hours: 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
Tuesdays and Thursdays.
Please call and leave a message at all other times.
Sunday Worship: 10:30 a.m. Traditional Service

(Holy Communion on first and third Sundays)

Bible Study: 10:30 a.m. Wednesdays – Fellowship Hall

Holy Communion and Healing Service: 11:30 a.m. Wednesdays – Sanctuary

Outreach Visitation: 2:00 p.m. the Last Tuesday of the Month – Conference Room

Council Meeting: 2:30 p.m. the 4th Thursday of the Month – Conference Room

Respite Care: 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.
Monday, Tuesdays and Thursdays
Food Donations: Mickey Costello, Carl and Jessica Keene 

Church Staff

Pastor: Rev. Lisa Rotchford

phone is (714) 833-7332
Secretary: Margo Geesing

Organist: Sharon Heck
we feel far away, or that God isn’t listening, or when we are persecuted.  We need to pray harder, not give up.  We, also, will be rewarded in this.  We also need to keep in mind that sometimes God does not give the answers we are looking for and sometimes he gives answers that we don’t want to hear – but he always answers.  This week we need to pray constantly, listen carefully, and pray again.

Again, on the fourth Sunday of October we have two choices for the lessons.  In the Gospel from Luke we hear about how to pray.  And about being humble before God.  Two men went to pray in the temple, one a Pharisee and one a common man.  The Pharisee, head unbowed, exalted himself and proclaimed how great he was before God.  The second bowed before his God, acknowledged his own sinfulness, and asked for God’s mercy.  God justified the second man over the Pharisee.  This is what Jesus looks for to answer: a person who acknowledges their own sinfulness, their own sorrow, and their own need for mercy.  God looks for the person who comes in humility, praising God’s name, and recognizing their dependence on God.  And this is the way we, also, should go before our God in prayer.  This week we will need to pay attention to how we are praying.  Praise God, ask him for what we need, acknowledge our own sins, be sorry for them, and be ready to accept God’s forgiveness, guidance, and mercy.

The other option for the fourth Sunday is the Reformation Gospel lesson from John.  In this Gospel we hear Jesus reminding the people that true freedom does not come from just being descendants of Abraham or following the rules but by living according to HIS teachings.  This is never easy as he has told his followers but it is possible.  True freedom comes through the Son who has freed us all.  This week is a time to reflect on how you are living life.  Are you just going through the motions or are you truly living the teaching of Jesus?  Is it time to change anything?  Take at least that first step this week.  Doing fine?  Is it time to add something, go deeper, be stronger, or lead others?

An Anglican priest his entire life, John’s “heart was strangely warmed” after hearing Luther’s Preface to the Book of Romans read at a church meeting.  He felt the Holy Spirit within and began preaching of his own conversion to Christ’s love.  He began preaching whenever and wherever he could, including joining his brother as missionary to the new United States.  John was known for his lengthy but very practical sermons and during his ministry he traveled over 4,000 miles annually, preaching some 40,000 sermons.  He is credited with the following, though it was his followers who compiled a series of his sermon topics and titles into:

“The Law Established Through Faith”
Do all the good you can,
By all the means you can,
In all the ways you can,
In all the places you can,
At all the times you can,
To all the people you can,
As long as ever you can.
As we are in our Fall months of reformation and stewardship, may we, too, be inspired by the Holy Spirit.  Influenced by Martin Luther’s teachings, let us proclaim our faith as beautifully as John and Charles Wesley through word and action.

To God be the glory in all ways!
Pastor Lisa
Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends:


In addition to our new Wednesday morning Worship and Holy Communion Services we have other exciting news about services scheduled for this year.  Pastor Lisa with the enthusiastic approval of the Church Council has proposed a Thanksgiving Service to be held in our Sanctuary on the Wednesday just prior to the Thanksgiving holiday.  This is not to be confused with the Leisure World Interfaith Service on Monday of that week.  This is an extra event.

The second bit of news is that we will be having Communion on the Sunday we are celebrating Reformation, October 27.  It was decided that for special Church holy day we would have Communion when they fall on a usual Worship Sunday.

The third Worship experience will be a Christmas Day Service in our Sanctuary.  Details will be announced.


Every time we get an opportunity, we should laud and glorify our Lord so I urge those of you who have not yet attended our Wednesday Worship to do so.  It is a combination of Redeemer and St. Theodore congregations and the Liturgy alternates each week between the two.  It takes place at approximately 11:30 a.m. (following Pastor Lynda’s 

Reflections on WORSHIP and DISCIPLESHIP by Margo Geesing

 “Learn, Apply, Repeat”


The first Sunday of October in the Gospel of Luke (17:5-10) we hear the apostles ask Jesus to increase their faith.  Rather than saying, sure, no problem, he tells two stories.  The first is the one about if you have the faith of a mustard seed you can move trees.  The second is about a servant that comes from the field and is told to make food for the master.  How do these two stories connect and are an answer to “increase our faith”?  They are stories of faith and duty.  Faith calls us to Christian duty.  Christian duty nurtures and grows faith.  Which then calls us to deeper Christian diligence.  Which grows faith more.  So, Jesus’s answer to “increase our faith” is to live your faith fully and thereby grow your faith.  This week, let’s focus on living our Christian faith to the fullest and thereby grow in our faith.

The second Sunday of October we have the story of the ten lepers who were healed but only one returned to thank Jesus and praise God.  Jesus’s response was not only to heal the man but to affirm that his faith has been his salvation.  This is also a reminder to us that, although we may not have the miraculous healing that Jesus did for these men, we also receive healing: of broken relationships, of sickness, of moments of doubt in faith, or trust in God.  How often do we remember to thank God for these healings?  How often do we take these healings for granted?  What greater blessings do we receive when we remember to thank God for his countless blessings?  This week we need to do two things: first, pay attention to those God moments in our lives and, second, thank God for those gifts and blessings.

The third Sunday of October we hear the story of the persistent widow that kept coming before a bad judge to give her her rights against her opponent.  The judge finally gives in because of her persistence.  Jesus reminds us that we need to be persistent in our prayers.  We need to stay strong in our faith that God will answer our prayers.  We need to be strong even when 
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Altar Flowers for October
October 6th:

Carmen Leslie in Memory of My Son Bryan.

Open
October 13th:


Carl and Jessica Keene in Honor of Our Anniversary.
October 20th:


Dee Sessa

Open
October 27th:


Open

Open
Flower Chart Directions

1. There are 2 bouquets for each Sunday.

2. Print your name and the special reason for the request on the line next to the date you would like them.

3. If there is not enough room to write your request on the chart, please leave the secretary a note in her box specifying your request.

4. The requested donation for one bouquet is $15.00; $30.00 for both.
If you wish to request both bouquets, please note that on the chart.

When putting your donation in an envelope, please note that it is for altar flowers and the date of your flowers.  Please write a separate check for flowers.  Do not include it with your regular offering.


Bible class) and is held in the new Chapel area in the rear of our Sanctuary.

Many of you know that my favorite hymn is “Holy, Holy, Holy! Lord God Almighty!”  I think that our attitude to praise our Lord can be summed up in the words of the first stanza of this hymn:
“Holy, holy, holy!  Lord God almighty!

Early in the morning our song shall rise to thee

Holy, holy, holy!  Merciful and mighty!

God in Three Persons, Blessed Trinity!”

The other three verses are pretty terrific too!

Our Worship services enable us to say “This is the day the Lord has made.  Let us rejoice and be glad in it.”
In the Lord’s blessings to you,
Jerry Brady

President

P.S. – We’ll be having Part One of our Annual Congregational meeting on Sunday, November 10th immediately following our Worship Service.  We will be approving the 2020 Budget and electing 4 Council members.
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THOSE WHO SERVE

THIS MONTH


Please study the following at home to prepare for Sunday Worship:
Lessons for the Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost through the Twenty-second Sunday after Pentecost
Newsletter Assembly

Alice Dokter

Maria Swift

Dee Sessa

Altar Guild

Carol Costello

Alice Dokter

Betty Lucero

Sylvia Makus

Financial Team

6th:
Christa Diesslin
Rose Kroll
Alma Zamzow

13th:
Wendy Alfageme

Christa Diesslin
Alma Zamzow

20th:
Wendy Alfageme
Rose Kroll

Flo Nesland
27th:
Rose Kroll
Flo Nesland
Alma Zamzow

Acolyte

Sylvia Makus
Communion Assistant
Nancy Luebben
Greeter

Shirlene Bradrick
Reader

Violet Quist
Prayer Leader

Juanita Townsend
Ushers
Maria Swift

Choir

Beverly Anderson

Dondi Buchrucker

Lynda Elmer

Karen Ford

Debbie Hugdahl

Chris Moore

Kay Pushman

Violet Quist

Shirley Reimers

Join us – there is always space for more voices!


October 6, 2019 – 17th Sunday after Pentecost

Habakkuk 1:1-4; 2:1-4

Psalm 37:1-9

2 Timothy 1:1-14

Luke 17:5-10
October 13, 2019 – 18th Sunday after Pentecost

2 Kings 5:1-3, 7-15c

Psalm 111

2 Timothy 2:8-15

Luke 17:11-19

October 20, 2019 – 19th Sunday after Pentecost

Genesis 32:22-31

Psalm 121

2 Timothy 3:14-4:5

Luke 18:1-8

October 27, 2019 – 20th Sunday after Pentecost

Jeremiah 14:7-10, 19-22 or Sirach 35:12-17

Psalm 84:1-7

2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18

Luke 18:9-14

October 27, 2019 – Reformation Sunday

Jeremiah 31:31-34

Psalm 46

Romans 3:19-28

John 8:31-36

November 1 – All Saints Day
Daniel 7:1-3, 15-18

Psalm 149

Ephesians 1:11-23

Luke 6:20-31
November 3 – 21st Sunday after Pentecost

Isaiah 1:10-18

Psalm 32:1-7

2 Thessalonians 1:1-4, 11-12
Luke 19:1-10

November 10 – 22nd Sunday after Pentecost 

Job 19:23-27

Psalm 17:1-9

2 Thessalonians 2:1-5, 13-17
Luke 20:27-38

[image: image12.wmf]Global Mission Call ~~ 

On the last Sunday of each month we take a moment to reflect on our call to serve all of God’s people.

Our next Mission Moment is October 27th.

The Outreach Team meets on the last Tuesday of each month in the Conference Room at 2:00 p.m.

This month we will meet on

October 29th at 2:00 p.m.!

[image: image13.wmf]
“Whatever you do for the least of my brothers and sisters, you do for me.”

(Matthew 25:40)

We are Calling All People who like to talk, visit, go out, talk about our church, and be with people: the Outreach Team always has room for new members to join.  It is easy work but very necessary.  Many hands make light work!  Try it, you may find that this is your call from God!


Happy[image: image14.wmf][image: image15.jpg]God'’s work.
Our hands.
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Birthday[image: image17.emf]


October Birthdays

Ronnie Powell
October
4

Karen Ford
October
5

October Anniversaries

Carl and Jessica Keene
October
13

Russ and Joan Cullimore
October
21

Dick and Sara Gould
October
24
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OUR BUDGET AND EXPENSES

Because of the timing of the bank statement and the printing of this newsletter, the final monthly figures were not available at the time of printing.  We will try to have them printed next month with the September figures also.  Thank you for your understanding!
[image: image19.wmf]Offering Envelopes are available on the stand in the narthex of the church.  Take as many envelopes as you think you may need.  Please also remember your pledge.  By preparing your envelope ahead of time at home, that way you will not be caught short of your offering and can maintain your pledge.  Please put your name on the envelopes that you use.  Thank You! 
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In Memoriam

Please pray for the family and friends of

Lillian Linker

August 30, 1923 to September 11, 2019

May she rest in the peace of Christ
[image: image21.png]




want to deal with quarterly taxes, State taxes, annual taxes, monthly reports, payroll taxes, W-4's, W-2's and all the rest of it!), and our organist (because Worship without music is lacking and we need to honor the work and time put in by Sharon - it is not just the time on Sundays for Worship there is a lot of planning that goes on behind the scenes).
Insurance is required to have a building and people in it.  We have checked with other companies and gotten other quotes but the company we use has always given us the best deal for our money so we cannot make that amount different.  There are taxes to pay, no choice in that.
To print the hymns in the bulletin or for Sharon to make copies of hymns for the choir to sing means we need to pay licensing fees (the artists need to be paid for their work).  Flowers cost money.  We have gone from having an outside company designing and bringing the flowers to having two of our own members purchasing and arranging the flowers because donations were not covering the cost.  We need hosts and wine to have a Communion service.  Portals of Prayer / Christ in Our Home help to extend prayer time and are appreciated especially by our home bound members.
So, upshot is, we need to increase our income.  I do not know how to do that but to ask you, members and friends, to step forward.  Do you have any ideas?  As you prepare your gift to God's Church each week or month, please take time to really think about it, not just in what you did last week, last year, and the year before, and the year before that.  If that is what you can do then that is what you can do.  If you can do more, please consider increasing your gift.
Thank you for your time to read all this.  And thank you for your time and consideration in preparing your gifts to God's Church!
Margo Geesing
Presented for Your Consideration:
We are about to begin our annual budget preparation and planning on our Sealed Pledges.  We are also getting ready for our Annual Meeting (all of which are announced in this newsletter).  The Council is looking for new ways to generate ongoing income.  NO ONE EVER likes to talk about money, especially in a Church setting.  I am going to take this on at this time because it does need to be said.  No church that I have heard of has ever said, “Don’t worry, we have plenty of money for everything we need and everything we want and every outreach we want to do!”  Redeemer is no different.
Almost $17,000 in debt from last year with our new roof and drain problems and no real savings because we used a lot of that to pay for the before mentioned repairs.  We are almost $11,000.00 in debt this year.  For any budget, that cannot be sustained.  I've looked at the budget and there really isn't anything else we can pare back on.  Certain things just cost a certain amount.  Our utilities are what they are, same as everyone else.  We have even worked (briefly only) in the dark to finish things up so we did not go into the “peak pricing” time that Edison has put into effect this summer.  We really can't do without lights and some heat during the winter.  We need to run the pumps if we want to keep the fellowship hall usable.  We need a telephone.  We need paper and toner and the copier and the computer and fax machine.
We don't have many "frills" in the budget that we can take away.  We have tried having our own members to the cleaning but there are not that many able-bodied people in the congregation to do it, so we need our janitorial company.  We need toilet paper, soap, paper towels, and cleaning supplies.  We need someone to maintain our outside, so we need the gardening company.  The cost of maintenance and repair depends on what needs to be fixed or maintained.  Terry and Mickey do their best to keep things going but occasionally we need professionals and these things cost money.
We cannot expect people to work for free so we pay Pastor, a secretary (because Pastor cannot do it all), our bookkeeper (yes, many of us can write checks, balance a checkbook, and pay bills but there is no way I

Guidelines for prayer list:


We are requesting all members (and friends) to please call the church office and leave a message requesting prayer regarding any illnesses, surgeries, procedures, and treatments regarding you, church members, and family members.  Please also notify us when the prayers are no longer needed.  Our pastor is also available after Sunday morning service for personal prayer.  Let her know as you leave services and she will meet you at the altar rail immediately following “the last person out of church”.

Our Members: Jean Ackerman, Dena Anderson, Evelyn Benedix, Dondi Buchrucker, Joan and Russ Cullimore, Beverly Dinning, Patti Drumm, Bob and Helyn Edwards, Cedric Elmer, Lucy Fitch, Sarah Gould, Barbara LaBoyteaux, Ken Lancaster, Lillian Linker, Nancy Luebben, Phyllis Mackey, Karen Merkel, Dorothea Moll, Chris and Lavona Moore, Kathleen Nilsson, Erich Obersteiner, Ronnie Powell, Kay and Jim Pushman, Jann Schaffer, Barbara Schuyler, Anita Smart, Lillian Smith, Pam Smithson, Nelda Sunday, Linda Tracey, Joan Volden, Bruce Young, and Martha Ziegler; 

And Our Family Members and Friends: Barbara and Tammy Anderson, Laura Arnold, Sally Blevins, Caren Condon, David Dokter, Anna Dow, Michele Dow, Maggie Fitzpatrick, Loretta Gilbert, Julie Guzman, Steve and Jackie Gwaltiney, Dolores and Gordy Jagusch, Joey Jananian, Mary Lanza, Ryan Lloyd, Mary Fran Luebben-Morgan, Betty Mackner, Jessica Mackner, Nancy Maggio, Li-Ann Mankin, Ethan Millerick, Heide Mitchell, Bill Montague, Ariel Perea, Teresa Rodriguez, Collette Rotchford-Golden, Matthew Shaffer, Jack Soyster, Garette Townson, Margaret Unique, Donald Volden, Louise Wagner, Penny Watkins, and Bryce Young.

We also remember those confined at home, in hospitals, or in nursing homes.  And, always pray for peace. 
POSITIONS THAT NEED TO BE FILLED:

[image: image22.jpg]


We are in need of more people to help in the kitchen after Service for our Coffee Fellowship.  We also need people willing to be trained and serve on our Counters Committee.
[image: image23.jpg]~ The Five Solas of the Reformation ,

- SolaScriptura | Scripture alone
Sola Gratia | Byoracealone
y Sola Fide Through faith alone -
~ SolusChristus | InChrist alone
~ SoliDeo Gloria | For God's glory along




BIBLE STUDY ~ Pastor Lynda

The Bible Study with Pastor Lynda meets Wednesdays from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  They began a study of the Wisdom books in August (Proverbs, Ecclesiastes, and Song of Songs).  They are continuing with the Book of Ecclesiastes.  Join us in the fellowship hall.  Bibles are available to borrow.  Come and bring a friend!

Pacifica Women of the ELCA

32nd Annual Convention and Gathering

The Pacifica Women of the ELCA will be gathering on November 1st and 2nd at, nearby King of Glory Lutheran Church; 10280 Slater Ave. in Fountain Valley with the theme: “Celebrating Fruits of the Spirit”.  You can check their website: pacificawomen.com or pick up a registration form from the bulletin board in the entryway.  If there is interest, we can carpool there or arrange for a van so people do not have to drive on their own.  Please let the office know if you are interested in either of these options!

MARITIME SHOEBOXES

Redeemer Women have a long tradition of filling shoeboxes with personal Christmas gifts for merchant seamen who sail into Los Angeles and Long Beach Harbors aboard cargo ships.  Again, this year we are collecting cash/check donations for this project.  Please put your donations in an envelope and note that it is for the Shoebox Ministry make checks out to Redeemer WELCA.


LOOKING FORWARD TO NOVEMBER
DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS
November 3rd is the ending of Daylight Savings Time.  You will “Fall Back” one hour overnight (Saturday to Sunday)!  Don’t forget to set your clocks back one hour or you will be late to Church!

Wednesday, November 27 at 11:30 a.m. we will have a special Prayer Service for Thanksgiving and then join together for a light “Thanksgiving” meal.

We will be sending out our Annual Sealed Pledges in late November/early December.
New Member Orientation

If you are interested in officially joining us in membership (or just want to brush up on your understanding of the basics of the Lutheran faith) feel free to join us.  We will be holding a new member orientation meeting on Thursday, October 10th at 10:00 a.m. in the Conference Room.  If you cannot attend 10/10 at 10:00, please talk with Pastor Lisa about another meeting time.  New members will be received at the Reformation Worship Service on Sunday, October 27th.

Reformation Sunday

Sunday, October 27 will be our celebration of the Reformation and we will be having a Communion Service.  As a part of our Reformation Service on October 27 we will be receiving new members.  Afterwards we will have our Reformation and Welcoming New Members Luncheon in the hall where we will celebrate our October Birthdays.

God’s Works.  Our Hands.

Thank you to all who worked so hard to make “God’s Work. Our Hands.” Sunday such a success!  A special thank you to Pastor Lynda Elmer for leading and coordinating this yearly project.  We collected $350.00 for Seal Beach Animal Shelter and nine LARGE, overflowing boxes of food!  
ANNUAL MEETING – PART 1

We will be having our Annual Meeting (Part 1) on November 10th after our Worship Service.  We will elect four Council members.  The Council will present a slate of candidates and nominations will be taken from the floor.  Our Finance Committee will present next year’s budget.


Now might be a time to reflect and pray about your gifts of time, talent and treasure to God through the church.  Please pray as we engage in God’s work.

“Increase Our Faith” (Luke 17:5)
	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	
	
	1

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

(No Secretary)

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	2

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	3

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

(No Secretary)

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	4


	5



	6

10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Blessing of Animals (pictures)

Coffee Fellowship

	7

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	8

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	9

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	10

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

10:00 a.m. – New Member Orientation

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	11


	12



	13

10:30 am Worship Service

Coffee Fellowship


	14

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	15

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES & THOSE WHO SERVE DUE


	16

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	17

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

10:00 a.m. – SBHRC Devotions


	18


	19

	20

10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship
	21

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	22

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

2:30 p.m. – Finance Committee Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER PRINTED


	23

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	24

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

2:30 p.m. – Council Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	25
	26

	27

REFORMATION SUNDAY

10:30 am Communion Service

Reception of new members

Mission Moment

Birthdays Celebrated at New Member’s Luncheon


	28

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	29

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

2:00 p.m. –Outreach Visitation 

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER MAILED


	30

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	31

10:00 a.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. 
Office Hours

9:30 am 
to 3:30 pm – 
Respite Care
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